








Addendum 
Testimony was provided to the JLCB from a representative of POOL as well as LED concerning 
the significant difference between the reported tax benefit the firm received over the nine years 
2004 – 2012 of the original and first renewal period of the tax equalization program. The firm 
indicated that for the first nine years of participation in the program it had mistakenly included 
multi-state income in the tax benefit calculations reported to LED, rather than just income 
apportioned to Louisiana. This significantly overstated the true dollar amount of tax benefit 
extended to the firm. Starting with 2013 and the years of the third, and presumably subsequent, 
five-year renewal periods, the firm will report tax benefits on the basis of only its Louisiana 
apportioned income. This basis results in an estimated a dollar amount of state tax benefit 
ranging from $1.3 million to $1.9 million per year over the 2014 – 2018 period, for a total $8.1 
million. LED has indicated that the program effectively eliminates all of the firm’s state corporate 
income and franchise tax liability.         




